
Notification Requirements 
 

Written notification by the contractor must be submitted to all residences, schools and day care 
facilities located within 200 feet of the work area where lead paint will be removed.  Notification 
is not required for removal of non-lead paint.  The notification must be submitted a minimum of 
ten working days prior to the anticipated work start date and include the date when the work will 
begin and hours of operation.  This notification is required for projects that meet both of the 
following criteria: 

• The paint that will be removed meets the legal definition as containing lead.  
• The total area of paint being removed on the project is greater than 500 square feet. 

 
If paint removal operations are delayed more than five days from the anticipated start stated in 
the notifications, the contractor shall, at least two days before the start of abrasive blasting, 
submit revised notifications stating the new work start date and hours of operation.   
 
Copies of the notification letter to residents must be kept in the project file permanently.  The 
contractor shall supply the MnDOT Project Engineer a copy of the notifications prior to starting 
work. 
 
Documentation Support 

• Notification letter template  
 

http://www.dot.state.mn.us/environment/regulatedmaterials/pdf/paint/100-determinationifleadpaint.pdf
http://www.dot.state.mn.us/environment/regulatedmaterials/pdf/paint/35-notificationletter.docx

